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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were President Bob Stobbs, Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe, council members Paul Freeman and Phil McElroy. Superintendent Jeff Goerges and Attorney Krista Lockyear were present. Steve Kahre was absent.

 Freeman made a motion, seconded by McElroy to accept the minutes from last month. Motion passed 3-0 voice vote.

 Freeman made a motion, seconded by McElroy to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed 3-0 voice vote.  

 Freeman made a motion, seconded by McElroy to approve the accounts payable claims. Motion passed 3-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER’S REPORT:

Mallory Lowe stated: We paid our 2nd installment last month of our $55,000 contract with Scott Township fire department for our service last year.  I am working on everyone's W2's and will have those completed and mailed in next couple weeks.  I will submit the required 100R report to state by the January 31st deadline of all employees, officials, home addresses and salaries.  The State annual report is due to state by end of February, I will continue to work on that and have it completed and submitted on time.  I will also publish it in the newspaper as required before the deadline.

I will be voiding a paycheck #831 from August for $283.60 that was for John Sanders that he lost and I made him a new one.  Per the auditor, I must have all voided checks recorded in the minutes.  

In the sewer department, I will be putting liens on about 10 properties.  Liens for spring taxes must be submitted by February 12th to Vanderburgh County, which shouldn't be a problem.  I will have the property liens completed and recorded at the county recorder's office in time to turn into the Vanderburgh County Auditors office. 

Last item I have, is we have received a significant increase from Evansville Water & Sewer this month on our rates.  This is part of their 3 year rate increase they have forced on everyone in Evansville and Vanderburgh county.  

Evansville has increased our rate 18% from last year.  For example, our sewer bill from Evansville last month for the town was $13,000.  Our bill for this month is $22,000.  

OLD BUSINESS:


1.   Fire Territory with Scott Township

Stobbs noted that we are working on forming a fire territory with Scott Township Fire Department.  Stobbs introduced the new Scott Township Fire Chief Adam Farrar.  

NEW BUSINESS

No new business

Superintendent’s Report 
Jeff noted that he and Mallory have written a letter to send to residents concerning some costly issues we are having with the sewer system.  There is a problem with sump pumps being connected to the town sewer system which is increasing our infiltration problem.  Sump pumps illegally connected to the sewer is costing everyone money.  Jeff stated he ordered 36 new sewer pumps.  They worked on the salt spreader, the clutch is burned up along with gear box and have it repaired and ready now.  

Board member’s comments 

Paul Freeman advised that the salt spreader has reached its life span.  He believes we need a new salt spreader for the pick up truck.  It's just not worth continually repairing and rebuilding this old one.  Jeff agreed.  

Bob Stobbs asked if Paul could get us some quotes on a replacement salt spreader unit.  Paul said he would.

Attorney’s comments 

Krista Lockyear had no further comments.

Resident’s comments 

Ron Hurm asked council if there was anything the town can do pertaining to the new apartments that are proposed to be built to prevent section 8 housing.  Krista Lockyear replied that there cannot be ordinances against section 8 housing.

The meeting adjourned at 8:27pm
Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer
